
WAC 132X-60-040  Freedom of association and organization.  Stu-
dents are free to organize and join associations to promote any legal 
purpose. Student organizations must be granted a charter by the asso-
ciated students of South Puget Sound Community College senate before 
they may be officially recognized. Prior to becoming chartered, a stu-
dent organization must submit to the associated students of South Pu-
get Sound Community College senate a statement of purpose, criteria 
for membership, a statement of operating rules or procedure, and the 
names of college personnel who have agreed to serve as an advisor. All 
chartered student organizations must also submit to the associated 
students of South Puget Sound Community College senate a list of offi-
cers and keep that list updated when changes occur. In order to quali-
fy for issuance of a charter, a student organization must be open to 
all students without respect to race, gender, religion, age, national-
ity, or sexual orientation. Affiliation with a noncampus organization 
shall not be grounds for denial of charter provided that other condi-
tions for charter issuance have been met.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 28B.50.140(13). WSR 00-05-023, § 
132X-60-040, filed 2/8/00, effective 3/10/00. Statutory Authority: RCW 
28B.50.140. WSR 88-21-071 (Order 88-1), § 132X-60-040, filed 
10/18/88.]
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